
TOWN OF JERUSALEM 
APPROVED 

PLANNING BOARD MINUTES 
 

November 3rd, 2016 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Jerusalem Planning Board was held on Thursday, 
November 3rd, 2016, and called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 7:00pm by Chairman 
Tim Cutler. 
 
Roll	call:	 	 Ron Rubin   Present	
   Jen Gruschow   Excused 
   Jack Wheeler   Present 
   Ed Pinneo   Present 
   Donna Gridley   Present 
   Tim Cutler   Present 
   Tom Pritchard   Excused 
 
Others Present:  NONE 
 
Minutes:  October 6th, 2016 Minutes 
 
A motion was made by Gridley to approve the minutes of the October meeting as corrected.  
The motion was seconded by Rubin and approved. Pinneo abstained. 
 
Modifications to Agenda:  None 
   
Presentations:   None 
  
New Business:    
 
Pat Killen attended the last meeting of the Keuka Park Residents Association and was made 
aware of several issues. The County Highway Department, the State Department of 
Transportation and the Sheriff’s Department have all been asked by the Town to look into 
parking and speed limits in Keuka Park. Although the current posted speed limit is 30mph, it 
was thought to be 35mph. The Department of Transportation will determine if it should be lower 
and if there should be more speed limit signs. All 3 of the agencies should be working together 
to address this situation.  
 
From the County’s point of view there have been a lot of issues that have been going to the  
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Sheriff’s Department such as traffic, speeding and parking not only in Jerusalem but other towns 
within the county. The Sheriff’s Department is becoming aware of these and other issues and is 
trying to address them. Chairman Cutler asked that the Sheriff be notified if additional problems 
need to be addressed.  
 
Wheeler commented  that some of the issues have been going on for years.   
 
Old Business:    None 
  
Committee Reports: 
 

A.  Agriculture Advisory Committee (D. Gridley – Chair)     No Report 
 

B.  Branchport Hamlet (J. Gruschow – Chair)    No Report 
 

C.     Solar Advisory Committee (T. Cutler, Chair) The Solar Zoning has gone to the Town 
Attorney; it may be ready before the next Town Meeting. Gridley and Pinneo are 
concerned about issuing some permits but not others. Cutler responded that the only 
outstanding application he is aware of is Stever Hill and they have been made aware 
that the prospective code is almost complete and it will not prevent what they are 
requesting. As soon as the code is approved by the Town Lawyer the public hearing will 
be scheduled. 

 
D. Comprehensive Plan Review Committee (E. Pinneo)     Something will need to be done 

soon since the 10 year mark just passed.  
 

E.  Town Board Liaison (P. Anderson/G. Dinehart)    No Report 
 

Announcements:   Anyone planning on attending the workshops to be held in Batavia, NY 
can still register at the lower rate through next Monday.  

 
Adjournment: 
 
At 7:23pm Wheeler made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Pinneo. All were in 

favor. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Janet Micnerski/Recording Secretary 


